Minutes
CENTRAL SECTION MEETING 11/01/2017
Charter Machinery Company
1.  Call to Order – 2:00 PM

President – Nicole Joy
2.   Roll Call Executive Committee:

Nicole Joy

President

_ X _
present____  absent

Carrie-Anne Lyons
Vice President 
_ X_
present____  absent

Emil Nemec

Treasurer 

_ X_
present____  absent

Eric Reichert

Secretary        

_ __
present__X_  absent

Jim Lafferty

Past President

_ __
present__X_  absent

TRUSTEES
Mike Roy 
(Expires 5/2018)                     _ _  
present_X__   absent


Jill Plesnarski (Expires 5/2019)         

__X  
present_ ___   absent
Jerry Harris
(Expires 5/2020)

____  
present_X _   absent

3.  Pledge to the Flag:  
4.  Self Introductions:  
5.  Approval of Minutes -

Motion:  Carrie Anne Lyons


Second:  Walter Jenness
Comments & Corrections: N/A 

Approved 
6. President's Report: Nicole Joy:
Safety Message
This year many hurricanes caused disaster within the United States and the Carribean.  OSHA has a section on Hurricane Preparedness and Response on their website, which provides guidance and information for safety during these disasters.  The website provides guidance on preparedness, response and recovery and many resources.  When you are in the path of a hurricane, I recommend reviewing these guidelines.  It is important to have an evacuation plan and at a minimum a basic disaster supplies kit which is recommended to includes:  

· Water - one gallon of water per person per day for at least three days, for drinking and sanitation

· Food - at least a three-day supply of non-perishable food

· Battery-powered or hand crank radio and a NOAA Weather Radio with tone alert

· Flashlight

· First aid kit

· Extra batteries

· Whistle to signal for help

· Dust mask to help filter contaminated air and plastic sheeting and duct tape to shelter-in-place

· Moist towelettes, garbage bags and plastic ties for personal sanitation

· Wrench or pliers to turn off utilities

· Manual can opener for food

· Local maps

· Cell phone with chargers and a backup battery
Remember to be safe, and if evacuation is recommended relocate if you can.  Possessions can be replaced, your life or the life of the first responder trying to help you cannot.

Scholar Awards

The Central Section has booked the 2017 Awards Dinner for January 13, 2018 at the Bridgewater Manor.  More details to follow.  We have three complete applications.

Applicants include: 
· Brian Laustsen sponsored by Tom Laustsen.  He is planning to major in engineering.
· Matthew Gronert sponsored by Mike Lyons.  He is planning on majoring in physics and mathematics.

· Michael Cosgrove sponsored by James Cosgrove.  He is planning on majoring in biology with a minor in environmental science.

· And one scholarship I am recommending awarding from last year:

· Faythe Mundell sponsored by Alan Friedrich who is majoring in water quality, management and various environmental conservation programs.
I am recommending that we award these four applicants based on their applications, transcripts and letters or recommendations. 
Motion:  Roger Parkhurst


Second:  Tom Meholic

Comments and Corrections:  N/A

Approved
General Announcements

· The Central Section’s second Night with the New Jersey Devils; is planned for Thursday, February 1st, at the Prudential Center in Newark, New Jersey.  Come join us as the New Jersey Devils take on the Philadelphia Flyers at 7 PM.  The event will include a discounted group ticket, group gift for everyone in attendance and a group photo on center ice.  We will be meeting in the Jack Daniels Bar in the stadium for some pre-game fun.  All friends and family of the NJWEA are welcome.
· The publications committee is seeking articles for Effluents and Scan.  We as a section need to try to submit more articles.  If you have an article idea, please contact publications chairman, Gregory Burde, at gmano627@aol.com.

· The North Section’s Beefsteak Dinner and Exhibitor Night will be held on November 9th at the Fiesta in Woodridge.  You can purchase tickets online through the link in the NJWEA Upcoming Event Email.

· The North Section’s Franklin S. Miller Dinner Dance and Awards Night is scheduled for March 3rd at the Fiesta in Woodridge.

· The South Section Ladies Night and Awards Dinner is scheduled for April 7th

· The John J. Lagrosa 103rd Annual Conference & Exposition is scheduled for May 7-11th at Bally’s in Atlantic City.

· You can now renew your membership online.  The link is provided in the NJWEA upcoming event email.

· There is also a note that says it is anticipated that TCH data will be updated by the end of September and that the current cycle ends September 30, 2018.

· The NJWEA Young Professionals will be running their annual Santa’s Sleigh donation drive again this year. Please bring your donations to the December meeting and we will arrange for pickup.
Business

· Second reading of Officers and Trustees

President – Carrie-Anne Lyons

Vice President – Eric Reichert

Secretary – Roseann Pettrow

Treasurer – Rafael Rovito

Trustee – Mike Roy
Motion:  Dave Raposo
Second:  Jill Plesnarski
Comments/Corrections:  N/A
Approved

Second reading of Delegates and Alternates for the April Annual Business Meeting

Delegates: 

1.
Stephen Florek

2.
Alan Friedrich

3.
Eric Reichert

4.
Jeff Williams

5.
Henry Penley

6.
Peter Nese

7.
John Mele

8.
Clark Wolverton

9.
Al Lunkenheimer

10.
John Gardner

Alternate Delegates:

1.   Carrie-Anne Lyons  

2.   Roger Parkhurst  

3.   Barbara Hartsell

4.   Roseann Pettrow

5.   Norman Townsend

6.   Emil Nemec

7.   Rafael Rovito 
Motion:  Roger Parkhurst
Second:  Frank Dykas
Comments/Corrections:  N/A
Approved

7. Vice President's Report: Carrie-Anne Lyons:
Attended the following meeting, events and tours for months of July – September 2017:

September 20th, 2017 – Central Section Meeting – Green Knoll Grille, NJ  - The networking social was well attended and it was great to see so many new and old faces.  We had about 30 attendees.

October 13th, 2017 – Tech Transfer Seminar Planning Meeting – Bayshore S.A.: Attended the Tech Transfer planning meeting for the Spring Program.  The Seminar will be at a new location, week of March 5th, 2018, held at the Holiday Inn and the Windsor Ballroom / Conference Center in East Windsor.

October 24th, 2017 – NJ Science Convention – Princeton, NJ: Took part in representing the NJWEA at the NJ Science Convention in Princeton with Tom Meholic and State President, Tom Grenci.  Show was well attended and our booth had great traffic, it was a success and it was great to talk to so many interested Science Teachers and Administrators interested in our literature as a teaching tool for the students and what the association had to offer by way of public education and scholarship opportunities.

October 26th, 2017 – South Section Meeting – Martucci’s Waterfront, Mt. Laurel, NJ - had the pleasure of attending the South Section Business meeting.  It was well attended and a great time to catch up with friends and meet some new people.

Upcoming Seminars/Activities: Central Awards dinner for next year is set for January 13, 2018 at the Bridgewater Manor, the on-line registration will be soon be available for this.  We will be holding another hockey game on Thursday, February 1st, 2018, NJ Devils vs Philadelphia Fliers at 7pm at the Prudential Center and ticket prices are $81 which includes a group prize and photo on the ice and the on-line registration for this is available.
8. Treasurer's Report: Emil Nemec:
Checking: $  34,230.40

Wells Fargo: $ 9,330.05

Total: $  43,660.45
Motion:  Roger Parkhurst

Second:  Jill Plesnarski
Comments and Corrections:  N/A
Approved
9. NJWEA State Report:  
10.  Committee Reports:

Alan Friedrich - Good & Welfare – 

Clark Wolverton – Membership (& Mailings) – 
As of now I have approx. 55 active email addresses associated with Ocean Co.  and about 250 email addresses for the other associated Counties.  Addresses continue to drop off without any new ones coming to me.  With Ocean Co. being so under represented it may be prudent to do an outreach through a meeting closer to OC or a plant tour to pull them in.  
Roseann Pettrow- 
We are set for the Awards Banquet at the Bridgewater Manor.  Room block is available at the Bridgewater Marriott for $94.00, block available until 12/22/17.  Please mention that you are with the NJWEA so that they put you in the room block rate.  Unfortunately they do not have shuttle service available anymore, but they have listing of taxies and ubers available.  The date is January 13th.  The notice will be listed in the next issue of Effluents coming

out.  We look forward to seeing you all there.
Jen Loudon - Special Activities –  No report – but President, Nicole Joy mentioned NJ Devil’s game in her report.
Roger Parkhurst – Golf Outing – We will be setting up outing at same location in August 2018.
Robert Noel - Education & Seminars Programs – No Report
Jerry Harris – Manual of Practice –
The primary goals of the Committee are to update the current out of date Section Manual of Practice and to bring the Section MOP in line with the recently updated State Association MOP.

An initial draft of an updated Section MOP has been prepared. On September 15, 2017 it was distributed to President Joy and MOP Committee Member Plesnarski for comments. Awaiting comments before distributing draft to wider group for comment.

Eric Reichert – Webmaster – The planned switchover to the new website has been delayed.  No word when it will come on line.  I am still able to add things to the current site.  Please let me know if you need anything posted.
Henry Penley - Membership roster –  Please contact Henry for copy of roster at hphome@optimum.net. 
Robert Noel - Scholar Awards –   No report, but scholar information reported in President, Nicole Joy’s report.
Megan Livak Young Professionals – The YP’s are having their annual Santa’s Sleigh Drive.  Megan will be coordinating pickup of items at our December meeting.
10. New Business:  The central section was pleased to have state representation at the meeting from President, Tom Grenci, Executive Director, Jack Lagrosa, Assistant Executive Director, Jim DeBlock and Tom Meholic, Public Education .  Tom Grenci gave a state report of the following:  there was good representation at WEFTEC in Chicago, the luncheon was successful with 80 in attendance.  Hurricane Outreach went well with John Gardener obtaining donations from members totaling $7,500.00 for our fellow Member Associations in Texas, Florida and Puerto Rico.  The Tech Transfer will be held in East Windsor at the Holiday Inn and Windsor Ballroom week of March 5th, 2018.  Mini Seminar will be coming up in January and dates are 24th – 26th in 2018.  4 Hour program with water and wastewater credits and possibly engineering credits will be given.  Currently the association plans to focus on Public Outreach.  Tom Meholic is looking for interested members to join the public education committee, he will be doing a presentation at the Tech Transfer on Thursday, March 8th on Public Education and Outreach for anyone interested in learning more.
11.  Door Prizes:  Prizes donated by:   Dave Heiner Associates, Harper Haines, Lyons Environmental and Pumping Services.  Frank Dykas donated bottle back to Association and Jeff Heiner from Dave Heiner Associates won $60 from 50/50 and donated back to hurricane fund.
12.  Next Meeting:  December 6, 2017, 4:30pm at Green Knoll Grille
13.  Adjournment:

Motion:  Carrie Anne Lyons


Second:  Jill Plesnarski

Time: 2:45PM 
Meeting Attendees: Jason Chase, Rich Coriano, Jim DeBlock, Frank Dykas, John Gardner, Tom Grenci, Jeff Heiner, Walter Jenness, Nicole Joy, Brian Komline, Jack Lagrosa, Ted Leszcyski, Carrie Anne Lyons, Joe Macula, Rich Malt, Tom Meholic, Emil Nemec, Roger Parkhurst, Henry Penley, Roseann Pettrow, Jill Plesnarski, Dave Raposo, Denis Rehse, Chuck Royer, Rafael Rovito, Stephen Rozewski, Mike Sciss, Sara Urbanczyk, Dave Vaccari
